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NOTICE OF TERM/NATION FOR GENERAL ORDER NO. RS-2008-0149-21 AND RESCISSION OF 
MONITORING AND REPORTING PROGRAM NO. RS-2007-0828 (REVISED), RAMOS OIL BULK 
FUEL FACILITY, HIGHWAY 160 AT FIRST STREET, /SLETON, IN SITU REMEDIATION OF 
PETROLEUM HYDROCARBONS, SACRAMENTO COUNTY 

On 16 November 2010, the Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control 
Board issued a Notice of Applicability under General Order No. R5-2008-0149, In Situ Groundwater 
Remediation at Sites with Volatile Organic Compounds, Nitrogen Compounds, Perchlorate, 
Pesticides, Semi-Volatile Compounds, Hexavalent Chromium and/or Petroleum Hydrocarbons. In 
the Notice of Applicability the project was assigned site-specific Order No. R5-2008-0149-21 . 

Injection of ozone, oxygen, and hydrogen peroxide occurred between January 2012 and 
August 2014. Post remedial monitoring has been conducted and groundwater has not been 
adversely impacted by the remediation project. Petroleum constituents continue to impact 
groundwater above Water Quality Objectives after 31 months of remediation system operation. 
Further remediation, utilizing an alternate treatment method, may be necessary. 

Your consultant, Stratus Environmental , Inc., requested termination of General Order coverage for 
the project on your behalf in a 2 September 2015 letter. Therefore, as of the date of this letter, 
General Order No. R5-2008-0149-021 is hereby terminated. Additionally, Monitoring and Reporting 
Program R5-2007-0828 (Revised), which included remediation system monitoring in addition to 
groundwater monitoring, is hereby rescinded. A new Monitoring and Reporting Program specific to 
groundwater monitoring will be issued under separate cover. Invoicing for General Order coverage 
has been modified accordingly. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Emily Cushman at (916) 464-4696 or 
emily.cushman@waterboards.ca.gov. 

 
  


cc: Jovel Vossler, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Sacramento (via email) 
Charley Langer, Sacramento County Environmental Management, Sacramento (via email) 
Trevor Hartwell, Stratus Environmental , Inc., Cameron Park (via email) 
Eric and Alex Swepston, Pacific Palisades 
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